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WE ARE ON THE WEB! 

 Come visit us at 
www.wabash.edu/fraternity/kappasig

The Star and Crescent
shall not be worn by 

every man...

but only by him
who is worthy

to wear it.

Alpha-Pi of Kappa Sigma Fraternity Alumni Newsletter

Brothers:
Greetings from the Alpha-Pi 

chapter at Wabash College!  I 
hope to one day be in your po-
sition, an alumnus reading the 
newsletter; enjoying fond recol-
lections of the time spent at this 
beloved college and chapter.

There are a great many things 
that unite us as a brotherhood, 
and have done so for many years: 
shared experiences and the ap-
preciation of our fellow brethren 
here at Wabash.  Although many 
of our commonalities remain the 
same, there are some that have 
changed.  The spring of 2008 
was the last semester that Kappa 
Sigs occupied the old house, and 
when we left, we left some things 
behind: old memories, a familiar 
albeit convoluted floor plan, and 
sadly, the freedom to hang things 
on our walls.
Along with our loss, however, 

came new opportunities.  Last 
semester we moved into the new 
Kappa Sigma house and had 
great success with the Dedica-
tion Ceremony.  Along with this 
move came the enormous benefit 
of brand-new facilities.  We are 
dedicated to maintaining the good 
condition of this new place so 
that future generations are able to 
enjoy it as much as we have.

When I returned to school 
for my sophomore year, I ex-
perienced a pang of loss at the 
absence of those brothers who 
had graduated.  Once again this 

semester, I am faced with the soon-
to-be-departing seniors, and I realize 
that I must repeat this experience 
many times.  Counter to this sadness, 
however, was the warm feeling of 
the new brothers in the house.  Times 
may change, but traditions, and espe-
cially our camaraderie and brother-
hood, live on.
Our alumni relations committee is 

becoming progressively more dedi-
cated, and we extend to you an invita-
tion to join us at many alumni events 
this year.  

I’d like to express our gratitude 
for the support that so many of you 
have shown and continue to show; we 
greatly appreciate it.  We continue to 
face challenges concerning the col-
lege and brotherhood, but with your 
support, we will continue to grow as a 
chapter and as men. Thank you.  

ΑΕΚΔΒ,
Craig O’Connor
Grand Master

P.S. Please take a moment to com-
plete the survey within the newsletter.  

Grand Master’s Letter: Transitions, Traditions
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After stepping down as 
Grand Master at the end of the 
Fall 2009 semester, Brother 
Aaron Bonar agreed to take 
the position of “Trusteeship 
Coordinator,” overseeing 
the trusteeship process. The 
program aims to reform the 
house along national guidelines. 
After only one semester, he is 
pleased the house has made 
great strides to complete the 
program.

Bonar, in an interview, stated, 
“In October, we completed the 
first milestone of the program: 
the STD/Rape Workshop. 
Planned Parenthood came 
out to the house to give the 
presentation. In the last few 
weeks, we’ve passed new 
executive and house rules and 
policies and a new set of bylaws 

While most college students 
go home for their Spring Break 
and visit friends, four Brothers 
plan to do something a little dif-
ferent this year. Garrett Wilson, 
Paul Hudak, Cory Tiedeman 
and Cody Schroeder will assist 
Hurricane Katrina victims. They 
will travel with Professor Baer 
and other Wabash students on 
the annual trip down to New 
Orleans. They will make the 
sixteen hour trek to New Or-
leans and will be staying at the 
Westside Mission Disciples Di-
saster Relief for about a week.  

Their time is not the only 
contribution they are more than 
ready to give. The cost for each 
person to go on this community 
service event is two hundred 
and fifty dollars. They have 

and a renewed risk management 
plan. On February 7, Kappa 
Sigma, TKE, and Theta Delta 
Chi joined together to present 
our respective alcohol and 
pledgeship policies to the 
campus, another important task 
for the trusteeship program. The 
Pledgeship Committee and the 
Alumni Relations Committee 
both are working on ways to 
improve how the house deals 
with incoming brothers and 
those who have left the chapter 
hosue. Overall, the house 
is on the right track toward 
completion of the program by 
the end of the semester.”

If any alumni wish to get 
involved with the process, they 
may contact Steve Golliher 
(Alumni Advisor) at gollihers@
yahoo.com or Brother Bonar at 

pledged to raise the money 
before March 1 and send the 
funds to Professor Baer.  This 
will help pay for gas, food and 
building supplies for Westside 
Mission to build these houses.  
“Seems like a mighty cost for a 
vacation, but it seems like more 
than that,” Garrett Wilson said. 
“It’s a chance for us to give 
back what we were given.” 

This will be a return trip for 
junior Brothers Cory Tiedman 
and Cody Schroeder.  Schro-
eder will be returning to “the 
place he calls his second home” 
where he spent eight weeks dur-
ing his last summer vacation.  

The Brothers of Alpha-Pi are 
not letting these men raise the 
money all on their own. Broth-
ers plan on donating $25 each 

for what will be an experience of a life-
time.  If any alumni would like to donate 
to this great charity event contact Alumni 
Relations Chair Zachary K. Thompson at 
317.363.7080 or zkthops@wabash.edu.

House on Track to Complete Trusteeship

Not a Typical Spring Break - New Orleans

bonara@wabash.edu. Though Trusteeship 
is well on its way to be completed, the 
Brothers of the house still have many 
things to do and would like to get alumni 
involved in completing this process of 
reform.
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This year’s Wabash tennis 
team will feature two Brothers:  
returning letterman sophomore 
Peter Gunderman and freshman 
newcomer Ian Leonard. Gun-
derman played the majority of 
last year at #2 doubles.   How-
ever he is playing at #1 doubles 
this year with Leonard. They 
have played as a duo at the ITA 
Tournament in St. Louis, Mis-
souri and at Wabash vs. Oberlin. 

Although the duo faced a 
highly respected University of 
Chicago doubles team in their 
second match of the tourna-
ment and were eliminated from 
further play, they believe the 
experience was very helpful in 
getting prepared for the season. 
“I thought it was a great way 
for us to see how we stacked up 
against some of the better teams 
in the Midwest,” said Gunder-
man. 

The Brothers must step up 
their play in a relatively young 
lineup as starters compared to 
last year. Although there is not 
a definite #1 singles player like 

Tired Arm, Restless Soul
Brother Aaron Zinnerman, #5, is part 

of a history-making basketball team this 
year.  The Wabash College Basketball 
team locked up the number 2 seed this 
year in the NCAC Conference.  Their re-
cord for the season was 13-5 in conference 
play.  The team lost in the NCAC Playoff 
Semi-Finals against Wittenberg, 60-61.  

This is Zinnerman’s second year on the 
varsity squad.  His most outstanding per-
formance this year took place against Wit-
tenberg on February 17 where he played 
twenty-seven minutes, had 11 points and 
went 3 for 3 from beyond the arc.  His 
performance helped push Wabash over the 
top against Wittenberg, 72-69.

 This year Aaron scored his most points 
against rival DePauw, where he had 12 
points in the 72-50 victory.  His stats for 
this year consist of an average of 14.2 
MPG, 3.7 PPG, 48.4 percent from the 
field, and 29.4 percent from behind the 
arc.

Aaron dislocated his right shoulder 
about four times this year, an injury he 
obtained many years ago.  However, that 
has not stopped him this year.  After the 
season, he will be debating if he should 
have surgery on his shoulder.  

last season, Ian feels confident 
that it will only help the team 
get better. “We’re a deep team 
this year, so a lot of players will 
be jockeying for spots. It just 
depends on who is willing to 
step up to the challenge,” said 
Leonard. He played varsity ten-
nis all four years in high school 
and made it to semi-state his 
senior year in doubles.  

Last year Gunderman fin-
ished 14-14 in singles action as 
a freshman playing #4 singles. 
At #2 doubles, he went 9-13 
and is looking to improve that 
record in his second year on the 
team. 

Despite starting off 0-2 
this season with close losses to 
Augustana and UW-La Crosse, 
the doubles duo came close 
to helping Wabash knock off 
Augustana before losing to their 
#1 doubles team 8-6. This early 
in the season, the Brothers and 
duo partners are just looking 
forward to a very successful 
season this year. 

A Young Team, A New Duo
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Brotherhood Involvement on Campus
Aaron Bonar – Glee Club, APO
Kyle Frederick – Woodwind Ensemble, UPS
Cody Grady – Scarlet Masque, French Club, Pep Band
Bryan Hugo – Wrestling
Victor Nava – UPS, Parliamentary Union, Mentor for Kids
Jonathan Torrez – Wabash OUT Club
Clay Zook – Wabash Theater
Seth Einterz – The Wabash Commentary, Cross Country,Track
Lucian Lupinski – Society of Physics Students
Michael Richmond – Fiction Writers of Wabash, Students for 	

	 Sustainability, Cross Country
Cody Schroeder – Cigar and Pipe Club, APO, Habitat for	
	 Humanity, Psychological Society
Cory Tiedeman – Wabash Christian Men, Chemistry Club, APO
Jorge Rostro - UPS, Pre-Med Society
Donovan Bisbee – Parlimentary Union, Glee Club, Pep Band, 	

	 Wabash Theater
Kelvin Burzon – Glee Club, Wamadan, Chamber Orchestra, 	

	 UPS, Concert Ensemble, College Mentor for Kids
Tarriq Kanan – UPS, College Mentor for Kids
Brian Kested – Parliamentary Union, College Republicans, 	

	 College Mentors for Kids, Pre-Law Society, National In-	
	 quiry for Student Research, Student Mac User Group
Will McDonough – Fencing Club
Jake Nettnay – Wabash Conservative Union
Craig O’Connor – Glee Club
Jordan Plohr – Student Mac User Group, Glee Club, Theater
Terry Sullivan – Golf, Sailing Club, Cigar and Pipe Club
Michael Trevino – Glee Club, Jazz Band, German Club
Julian Cernuda – Student Senate, UPS, Model UN, Pre-Law 	

	 Society
Edward Evans – Math Club, Chemistry Club, MXI
Paul Hudak – Wabash Christian Men
Arjun Kumar – APO
Evan Lane – Outdoorsman Society and UPS
Ian Leonard – SIFE and Tennis
James Martin – Political Science Society
Raynor Mendoza – Football and UPS
Devan Taylor – MXI
Zachary K. Thompson – Pep Band, Glee Club, Chamber 
	 Orchestra, Jazz Band, The Wabash Commentary, Theater
Garrett Wilson – Pre-Law Society, Wabash Theater, UPS
Devan Young – MXI, Wrestling, Football



Volume 1, Issue 2 								                      Page 5 ∙ The Caveman

The Newly Initiated Brothers of Alpha-Pi, Fall 2009

Julian Cernuda Edward Evans Paul Hudak

Evan LaneArjun Kumar Ian Leonard

Devan TaylorRaynor MendozaJames Martin

Zachary K. Thompson Garrett Wilson Devan Young
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During Rush this semester, we 
had three men accept their bids, 
and we are now happy to say 
that they have been pledged in 
and are on their way to becom-
ing Brothers of Kappa Sigma. 
These three are a great group 
of men who are worthy of be-
ing introduced to the Star and 
Crescent. 

Andrew James Weyler is the 
son of Scott and Karen Weyler. 
His father was a Kappa Sigma 
at the Kappa-Beta chapter at 
Indiana State University. He is a 
member of the Wabash College 
Football team and had played 
many games as Center. Andrew 
is also an active member of the 
German Club. He joined the 
Fraternity as a Pledge for want 
of brotherhood and friendships 

For the first time in several 
years the Alpha-Pi house suc-
cessfully conducted a Spring 
Rush.  Brother Raynor Men-
doza, the Rush Committee 
Chair, stated, “We had several 
events which had very good 
turnouts; which was a surprise 
because, here, at Wabash most 
people choose not to rush after 
the initial Rush Week during the 
fall.”

The Rush Committee went 
door-to-door in independent 
living units, handing out flyers 
and inviting people to come see 
the house and meet the Broth-
ers. GMC Tariq Kanan sent out 
several campus wide e-mails, 
announcing the Kappa Sigma 
Spring Rush, and the events 
corresponding with it.

Events were created to raise 

A First Spring Success for Rush

that will last a lifetime. 
Joseph Peter Reese Jr., son of 

Joseph and Kristy Reese, is a 
member of the Wabash College 
Swim and Track teams, Wabash 
Christian Men, Alpha-Pi Omega 
service fraternity, and currently 
is the Community Service 
Chairman of the Student Senate. 
Joseph joined the fraternity as a 
Pledge for fellowship. 

Ziyun Chen, the son of Qin-
gsheng and Guifeng Chen, is 
a student here from Nanjing 
China. He is a member of the 
Glee Club, and the International 
Students’ Association. His 
reason for joining Kappa Sigma 
was for a Brotherhood experi-
ence that he would not find 
anywhere else. 

awareness about the brother-
hood of the fraternity.  These 
events included a wing night, 
grilling out, as well as several 
lunches and dinners with those 
interested in becoming Broth-
ers of the House. Devan Taylor, 
Co-Rush Chair, said, “We really 
wanted to try new things so that 
we could obtain pledges for this 
Spring semester. I am really 
glad on how everything turned 
out.”

 The House gave out sev-
eral bids to men whom we 
felt would be a good fit to the 
House; in the end there were 
three accepts. The Rush Com-
mittee included Brothers Men-
doza and Taylor, as well as 
Arjun Kumar, Tariq Kanan, and 
Zachary Thompson. 

2010 Spring Pledge Class

Congratulations to All

Alpha-Pi Seniors 
For Passing Their 

Comprehensive Exams:

Jamie Blue

Nathan Colglazier

Keegan Gelvoria

Kyle Frederick

Cody Grady

Bryan Hugo

Victor Nava

Michael Scott

Jasper Small

Jonathan Torrez

and

Clay Zook

A Special Congratulations

Goes Out To

Brother Aaron Bonar

For Earning the Level of

Distinction
On The Political Science

 Comprehensive Exams

Some May Equal, 
But None Excel.

Wabash 
Always Fights
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Wabash put on a production 
of Ted Tally’s Terra Nova. The 
story follows Captain Robert 
Falcon Scott’s failed expedition 
to the South Pole from 1911 
until 1912.  

Glancing at the cast and crew 
list, one would think this was a 
Kappa Sigma production exclu-
sively: Brother Clay Zook ’10 
stars as a key character, Brother 
Cody Grady ’10 was Techni-
cal Director, Brother Jordan 
Plohr’12 was Stage Manager,  
Brother Raynor Mendoza ’13 
was the Assistant Stage Manag-
er, Brother Zachary K. Thomp-
son ’13 was Head of Wardrobe, 
Brothers Jake Nettnay, ’12 and 
Michael Richmond ’11 volun-
teered to help in other technical 
roles.  

This was the twelfth show for 
senior Clay Zook. He portrays 
Lt. Henry “Birdie” Bowers, one 
of the five explorers who went 
to the pole. Asked what specific 
challenges he has faced, Zook 
said, “I think one of the big 
challenges with the character 
of Bowers is that he was a real 
person.  When I think of this, I 
want to try to portray the man 
like he was in real life.  Due to 
this, I have tried to understand 
his background a little bit bet-
ter.  For instance, I have been 
dabbling with a Scottish accent 
because he was from Greenock 
Scotland (which has not been 

The House GPA in the Fall was not as 
spectacular as Terra Nova.  The freshman 
class took one too many lab and economic 
courses to start off their careers at Wa-
bash.  Perhaps this workload caused the 
freshman GPA to stand at 2.78.  The GPA 
allowed other fraternity freshmen to place 
better in the freshman GPA ranking as 
Kappa Sigma occupied the sixth spot out 
of the nine fraternities existing at Wabash 
College.  The average for all fraternity 
freshman was 2.88.  

The Alpha-Pi as a whole also did not 
fare well this past semester with an aver-
age GPA of 2.92, placing it second to last 
out of all the fraternities.  

In order to get out of Trusteeship, the 
chapter must obtain a GPA that is higher 
than the all-mens’s average GPA.  Dur-
ing fall semester, the Kappa Sigma House 
GPA was lower than the average GPA of 
all fraternities and all-male GPA, which 
were 3.02 and 3.03 prospectively.

Terra Nova Spectacular
the easiest thing for me).” Bow-
ers, he says, was “a hardwork-
ing and optimistic individual 
that genuinely cared for his 
fellow man.” 

Brother Zook also noted that 
playing Bowers had been fun, 
mainly because he was con-
stantly trying to do justice to the 
real-life Bowers.  

Something else he related 
on the “need for camaraderie”, 
“There is a closeness amongst 
these men due to the amount of 
time they have spent together 
getting to the South Pole.”.  

This was Brother Jordan 
Plohr’s first time Stage Manag-
ing in College. He previously 
acted in “The Importance of Be-
ing Earnest” and has worked in 
the scene shop for the past year. 

Both of these experiences, 
he says, have helped him “get 
acclimated to this new task.” 
Explaining his duties, Brother 
Plohr begins, “My job is one of 
the most important in the pro-
duction.” He continues, “I will 
be calling cues for the show,” 
and “am basically a liaison 
between all of the designers, 
directors, and actors. It tends to 
be a bit busy,” he says. “Also, I 
manage props and basic mainte-
nance of the set during the run-
ning of the show and through-
out the rehearsal process.” 

The show ran February 24th 
through the 27th. 

GPA Not So Hot

Congratulations to 
Brother Donovan Bisbee

For Winning The 
Baldwin 

Oratorical Contest

With His Speech Entitled 
“Don’t Make Me Turn This 

Nation Around”

Need a Place to Stay 
While Visiting Wabash?  

More Info on Pg. 9 
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Alpha-Pi of Kappa Sigma 
Alumnus Information Update

This data sheet is part of the Alpha-Pi Alumni Relations Program.  
Information we receive will be used in our Alumni Newsletter to 
reconnect brothers and renew old friendships.  We will keep this 
information and ensure it is updated each semester.  
NAME:

MAILING ADDRESS:

EMAIL ADDRESS:

PRESENT CAREER SPECIFICS:

WIFE’S NAME AND CAREER SPECIFICS:

CHILDREN’S NAMES AND AGES:

OFFICES HELD AND ACTIVITY IN KAPPA SIGMA:

NEWSLETTER FEATURES THAT YOU WOULD LIKE TO SEE

ADDITIONAL COMMENTS:

Please send your responses by e-mail to kappasigmarsvp@gmail.com or 
by mail at 200 West College Street, Crawfordsville, IN 47933

ALSO, We are currently renewing a project started many years ago.  
We are constructing family trees of pledge fathers and sons.  Please 
take a moment to list your pledge father and pledge son(s) so that we 
can complete this project.  These trees will be available for view on 
our website at www.wabash.edu/fraternaties/kappasigma.  

Thanks for your Cooperation
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Alpha-Pi Alumnus Interview 
The Alumni Relations Committee is starting the first of a series of alumni interviews so the Brothers of the 
House and the alumni reading this newsletter will get better acquainted with each other.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity to acquire lost histories and rekindle great memories.  Our first interviewee was with Brother and 
Alumnus Advisor Stephen Lewis Golliher ‘67.  
Alumni Committee:  What are you doing now, Steve?
Steve:  I am retired but very busy.  My wife and I own a historic home located on Wabash Avenue that we oper-
ate as a bed and breakfast.  Many Wabash alumni, parents, and people that conduct business with the college 
stay with us.  I am President of the Crawfordsville Redevelopment Commission.  We are working hard to attract 
businesses to locate in the Crawfordsville Commerce Park.  I am also a board member and Vice President of the 
RCA-GE-Thomson Consumer Electronics Alumni Association located in Indianapolis.  We meet for quarterly 
luncheons and get together for various field trips/tours.   I will be President of the alumni group next year.
AC:  Wow.  You are very busy.  What did you use to do for the house?  
Steve:  I was GMC my Senior Year and was very active in fundraising for the house expansion dedicated in 
1968 or 1969.  Now I am the Alumnus Advisor.  
AC:  What memories do you have about the house?
Steve:  Some of my best memories include the close friendships I’ve developed.  I still maintain close relation-
ships with several brothers and we have been life-long friends.  Our bond was developed through the hardship 
we had to endure as pledges.  And everybody survived.  
One thing I remember, my senior year, was the attempt to steal the Fiji’s front door.  This was not a good idea!  I 
did not participate because I knew better.  And they did it in broad daylight.  And a few Fijis in the house appar-
ently noticed and it turned into a brawl.  However, my brothers were successful in getting the door off one of its 
hinges.  But, alas, they were overpowered by a larger number of Fijis.  
I also remember the annual winter snowball and spring water fights with the Phi Delts.  These events were so 
expensive we decided to make window replacements a line item in the budget every year.  I always liked the 
water fight but it went too far one year when a Phi Delt decided to enter the Kappa Sig Annex, a house next 
door to the Kappa Sigma house, and dump a bucket of water on the top of my desk and my books and papers 
were destroyed.   
AC:  What do you prefer, since you have been in the new house a few times now, the New or Old House?
Steve:  That is easy.  The New House.  The new house has a lot more space and accommodations.  The old place 
was pretty basic.  But it was ok.  We had a lot of fun.  Back then, we did not have many problems with guys 
trashing the house.  There were only a few guys that did not take care of their rooms.  
AC:  What memories do you have concerning alumni back in your day?  
Steve:  Dr. Marion Kirtley was always a regular at the house.  He was a wonderful man and offered good advice 
to many of the brothers when they were at Wabash.  
AC:  Was there anything missing in the old house?  
Steve:  We did not have our own laundry like you have in the new house.  We had to go to the local laundromat.  
Back in the day, nobody really took things from people’s rooms and there were not many locks.  What would 
you steal.  Most of us only had clothes and sheets of paper.  
AC:  Thank you so much Steve.  
If you want to get interviewed, please contact Alumni Relations Chair Zachary K. Thompson at 
kappasigrsvp@gmail.com for more information.
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The Dedication Ceremony, September 25-26, 2009

These photos and many 
more can be viewed on the 
Alpha-Pi website. 
We also need help identi-

fying the individuals in our 
photos.  If you have any 
pictures that the brothers 
can place on the website in 
the Archives, please con-
tact Historian Zachary K. 
Thompson at 317.363.7080 
or via email at kappasig-
rsvp@gmail.com.
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The Dedication Ceremony, September 25-26, 2009
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Calender for 2009 Fall Semester
March 6-14 – Spring Break

March 19-21 – Honor Scholarship Weekend

March 20 – Wabash Commentary Talk with Karl Rove

March 21 – Glee Club Campus Concert

March 27 – Celebrating Scholarship Luncheon 

March 27 – National Act

April 4-9 – Pan Hel

April 16-17– Lilly Awards Weekend

April 17 – District Conclave/Alumni Dinner Reception

April 21-24 – Wabash Production of The Tempest

May 3-7 – Final Exams

May 16th - Commencement Ceremony

June 4-6 – Big Bash Weekend

August 21 – Freshman Saturday

115 Year Dinner Celebration on April 17th
The Brothers of Alpha-Pi cordially invite the Kappa Sigma 

Alumni to an Awards Banquet to celebrate over 115 years of 
Kappa Sigma History here at Wabash College on April 17.  
The house will be hosting District Conclave on April 17, with 

events starting at 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM.  We will adjourn for 
Dinner afterwards.  We hope that you can join us for this momen-
tous occasion in Alpha-Pi’s history.  During the Award Ceremo-
ny, the Brothers of the House will present:
1.	 The Alpha-Pi Man of the Year
2.	 The Most Committed Alumnus 
3.	 The Brother of the Year
 We will do our best to accommodate any alumni who wishes to 

R.S.V.P.  You can do so at kappasigrsvp@gmail.com.  The events 
for the evening will include: 
1.  Alumni Chapter (Starting at 5:30PM)
2.  Dinner (6:15PM)
3.  Award Ceremony (7:15PM)
4.  Closing Speech (7:45PM)
5.  Dessert (8:00PM)
If you have any questions, please contact Alumni Relations  

Committee Chairman Zachary K. Thompson at 317.363.7080.  A 
formal email and mailing will be sent out to all alumni.  

Come By the House 
for Rush Events

The Brothers of Kappa Sigma welcome 
the alumni to come by the house for any 
of these dates listed to the left.  

The prime dates for rush will be on 
March 19-21 for Honor Scholarship Week-
end, the start of the Rush Season.  We 
also welcome alumni to the Lilly Awards 
Weekend, but the House will be hosting 
District Conclave and the Alumni Dinner 
on April 17.  

If any alumni wish to attend any of the 
shows (National Act, the Tempest, etc.), 
please contact any of the brothers located 
on the website.

We encourage all alumni to attend Big 
Bash Weekend in June.

And lets not forget, Freshman Saturday 
begins on August 21.

Again, if you wish to come to the house 
for any of these events, please email us at 
kappasigrsvp@gmail.com
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The Newly Elected Kappa Sigma Executive Committee
Grand Procurator
Name:  Donovan Bisbee
Office Goals for the Semester:  Improve the House G.P.A to a 3.1 from 
its current 2.9 and maintain the new G.P.A. for next year; Exceed the 25 
hours/$25 Goal of Community Service that Nationals Wants; Host an On-
Campus Philanthropic Event
Personal Goals:  Remain on the Dean’s List
Email:  dsbisbee12@wabash.edu

Grand Master of Ceremonies
Name:  Tarriq Kannan 
Office Goals for the Semester:  Get 50% of the House Ritually Proficient 
by providing tutoring and nightly workshops; Help the the Grand Procura-
tor obtain an improved House G.P.A. and Community Service goal
Personal Goals:  Acquire a 3.25 G.P.A for the semester
Email:  thkanan12@wabash.edu

Grand Scribe
Name:  Brian Kested
Office Goals for the Semester:  Increase Communications with our Alum-
ni; Mainitain and improve our relations with national headquarters; Help 
ensure Brothers get Ritually Proficient
Personal Goals:  Make the Dean’s List and Achive ritual profiecency
Email:  bmkested12@wabash.edu

Grand Grand Treasurer
Name:  Jordan Plohr
Goals for the Semester:  Keep our bank accounts filled with cash!
Personal Goals:  Invent X-ray goggles and learn to communicate with 
animals.  
Email:jmplohr12@wabash.edu
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Executive Committee and House Staff

Grand Master - Craig O’Connor ‘12	
Grand Procurator - Donovan Bisbee ‘12
Grand Master of Ceremonies - Tarriq Kanan ‘12
Grand Treasurer - Jordan Plohr ‘12
Grand Scribe - Brian Kested ‘12
Pledge Educator - Cory Tiedeman ‘11 and Bryan Hugo ‘10
Kitchen Manager - Michael Scott ‘10
House Manager - Cody Schroeder ‘11
Rush Chairs - Raynor Mendoza ‘13, Devan Taylor ‘13 and Na-
than Colglazier ‘10 
Alumni Relations Chair and Co-Chair - Zachary K. Thompson 
‘13 and Jonathan James Torrez ‘10
Faculty and Staff Relations Chair - Brian Kested ‘12
Fundraising Chair - Arjun Kumar ‘13
Historian - Zachary K. Thompson ‘13
Philanthropy Chair - Evan Lane ‘13
IM Chair - Paul Hudak ‘13
Scholarship Co-Chairs - Will McDonough ‘12 and Aaron Bonar
Alumni Advisors - Steve Golliher ‘67, Charlie Lopez ‘05, Mar-
cus Ellison ‘04, Ben Whitehouse ‘99 and Tom Hastings ‘80
Faculty Advisor - Prof. Richard Dallinger, Chemistry

Kappa Sigma Contact Information
If you need anymore information about the house, would like to summit alumni updates, or anything concern-
ing Alpha Pi, please do not hesitate to contact President Craig O’Connor, Vice President Donovan Bisbee or 

Alumnus Advisor Steve Golliher ‘67.  

Craig O’Connor			   Steve Golliher ‘67			   Donovan Bisbee
Cell:  317.902.1535			   Cell:  317.501.6451			   Cell:  360.901.5087
Email:  craigpoconnor@gmail.com	 Email:	  gollihers@yahoo.com	 Email:  dsbisbee12@wabash.edu

The Caveman
200 West College St.

Crawfordsville, IN 47933

Co-Editors

Zachary K. Thompson 
and Jonathan James Torrez

zkthomps13@wabash.edu

torrezj@wabash.edu

Staff

•	 Paul Hudak

•	 Arjun Kumar

•	 Julian Cernuda

•	 Ian Leonard

•	 James Martin

•	 Raynor Mendoza

•	 Devan Taylor

•	 Garrett Wilson
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Any Additional Comments, 
Questions and Concerns about 
The Caveman Publication, Please 
Contact Zachary K. Thompson. 


